COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS
July 7th, 2025

The Jewell County Commissioners met on July 7th, 2025, at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners Ed Duskie, Brent Beck
and Ervin Underwood were present. Myka Zadina, County Clerk, was present at the meeting.

Vincent Urbaniak requested executive session. Ed Duskie moved, and Brent Beck seconded to go into executive
session for 15 minutes starting at 8:38 a.m. to confidential date. Motion passed unanimously with regular

session resuming at 8:53 a.m. with Ervin Underwood moved to approve the quarterly write off of $17,865.47
for July 2025. Brent Beck seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Vincent Urbaniak also presented an ambulance driver policy to the commissioners to be signed so he could turn
it into the Board of EMS, Ed Duskie signed the policy. He also presented an activity report with 25 total calls

with 5 transfers, and they have some standbys coming up like the rodeo at the Jewell County Fair and Threshing
Bee. '

Joel Elkins stated they have been blading the roads around wheat fields, working on S Road with some rock and
will be going to work on Cedar Road to fix soft spots. Joel stated they are still working on getting parts for the
other mower but are having a difficult time getting them in from Canada.

Ed Duskie discussed road concerns on 203 rd. north of Jewell. He also stated that Noah Shipman is doing a
good job with mowing.

Ervin Underwood stated they have received compliments from work done in the Esbon area.

Ed Duskie moved, and Brent Beck seconded to appoint Kendall Nelson and Steve Greene for another term on
the Jewell County Hospital Board. Motion passed unanimously.

Brent Beck moved, Ervin Underwood seconded to approve resolution 25-07 and 25-08. Motion passed
unanimously.

Ed Duskie moved, and Ervin Underwood seconded to approve abatement numbers 2622, 2623, 2624, 2625,
2626 and 2627. Motion passed unanimously.

The commissioners reviewed the quote from Jackson Glass Shop and stated they would like a second quote.

Brent Beck moved, and Ervin Underwood seconded to approve the June 30™, 2025, Commissioner minutes.
Motion passed unanimously.

Shannon Rothchild, Nex-Tech, presented a spreadsheet for the total amount of service labor that Jewell County
has used from March 2024 to May 2025.

Carla Waugh joined the meeting at 11:00 a.m. to assist with the discussion of the Jewell County FY 2026
budget.

Randy Hoffmeier and Alex Larson, Lindburg Vogel Pierce Faris, discussed the Jewell County FY 2026 budget.
The Jewell County Commissioners signed bill pay checks and vouchers.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:42 p.m.
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